
 
 
 

Regular Meeting 
July 17, 2017 

 
 
 

The regular meeting of the Pelican Town Hall was called to order by Chairman: Bruce 
Galles, Present: Supervisors: Bruce Galles, Robert Olson, Bruce Westerberg, Treasurer: 
Jody Wallin, Clerk: Shirley Wallin. Also present: Roy Zillmer, Tony Loberg. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 
 
Police Report: none 
 
Olson made a motion to correct an error in minutes to say no one will drive on their 
driveway. Olson made a motion to approve minutes as amended, seconded by Galles, 
motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: given by Jody Wallin: Opening Balance: $118,046.49, Receipts: 
$116,523.84, Disbursements: $30,670.93, Balance: $203,899.40, Frandsen Bank: 
$203,899.40, Investments: BlackRidge Bank: $219,012.15, Interest: $99.01, Total 
Investments: $219,111.16, Total Funds & Investments: $423,010.56. Olson made a 
motion to approve Treasurer’s report, seconded by Galles, motion carried. We did receive 
a settlement from the County at the beginning of July and that included payments from 
West Cree Bay Circle residents, received $15,191.67. Jody will check with the County as 
there were some odd amounts received on various properties. 
 
Bills to be paid were presented. Olson made a motion to pay all bills, seconded by Galles, 
motion carried. 
 
Public Forum: ISO is messed up for Pelican Way, this needs to get corrected. People 
should call their insurance company to say they are serviced by Mission Fire Dept.  and 
not Nisswa. 
 
Correspondence: Paul Bunyan Scenic By Way Membership & Donor Drive: 
Membership $200.00 and Donor $50.00 and up.  Received letter from Brained Pipe 
Supply: they do culverts from 6 inches to 24 inches in diameter, they also have woven 
road stabilizing fabrics.  Rob Hall sent an e-mail of issues on Pelican Beach Rd. caving 
in, Tony has already taken care of it. MN Assoc. of Townships District 8 meeting will be 
held at the Holy Cross Center in Onamia on Wed. August 16th 5:30 registration, 6:00 
dinner, 6:45 meeting, $18.00 per person. Please call Barb Welty by Aug. 9th if you plan 
on going 320-692-4800. Received County settlement on July 3rd. was $77,865.50. 
 



Road Report: Tony is concerned about Thrane Dr., Breezy Point should be taking care 
of it. Seal cracking is almost done.  Clerk receive a call for a complaint of pontoon trailer 
on Sunset Valley Rd as it is just inches from the road. Galles called Breezy Police Chief 
and he said they can do nothing about it. Brion Hartwig put in a new driveway on West 
Cree Bay Circle as when the road was paved, it made his driveway really steep. There are 
now a lot of issues between Hartwig and his neighbor.  Tony said the new driveway that 
went in off of Channel Lane Rd., needs to have a culvert put in. Galles will speak to them 
as they are staying at their resort. 
 
Committee Reports: none 
 
Zoning: none 
 
Old or New Business: repairs on the town not quite complete, we haven’t received his 
new liability insurance as his other one expired July 13th., and he has worked after that 
date.  
 
August meeting will be Tuesday August 8th at 7:30 pm. 
 
Meeting adjourned by general consent. 
 
 
 


